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Bulletin Number: RI_IB_02 Distribution Date: 12/12/22 Effective Date: 12/15/22 

Contact Point: Support@metrc.com  Subject: Beginning Inventory Deadline 

Reason: The OCR and Metrc are providing the details around the deadline for Beginning Inventory via 
the External Transfer functionality for both the Medical and Adult-Use licenses 

 
Greetings Metrc® Users, 

Metrc is providing notice in coordination with the Office of Cannabis Regulation (OCR) on the upcoming 
changes to the Metrc functionality. The External Transfer functionality will be deactivated for the 
Medical and the Adult-Use Licenses. This means that licensees must have all beginning inventory input 
into the system by the specified dates. 

Please refer to the following detailed description outlining the changes: 

 

Deactivation of External Transfer 

The OCR has made the decision regarding the end date for beginning inventory for both the Adult-Use 
and Medical licenses. This means that the External Transfer functionality will be deactivated, and all 
beginning inventory must be input into Metrc for the following licenses on December 15th, 2022 

After the above date, there will be no avenue to input beginning inventory into Metrc, and all product 
created following the deadlines will be sourced completely in the system. This effectively “closes the 
loop” and ensures that all product is completely traceable from seed-to-sale.  

 

 

 

Please feel free to contact support at support@metrc.com or 877-566-6506 with any questions. 
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